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TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT/OPPOSITION OF SB 226 
 

MARYLAND FARMS AND FAMILIES FUND – PURPOSE AND USE – 
ALTERATIONS  

 

Senate Finance Committee 
January 30, 2025 

 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Marylanders Against Poverty (MAP) supports SB 226, which aims to improve the 
efficiency of the Maryland Market Money program by streamlining the administration of 
program funds by the Maryland Department of Agriculture (MDA) and eliminating 
unnecessary administrative burdens during the implementation process. 
 
The Maryland Market Money (MMM) program is a statewide initiative run by 
Southern Maryland Agricultural Development Commission (SMADC) and the Maryland 
Department of Agriculture (MDA), which provides a dollar-for-dollar match for 
purchases made using federal nutrition benefits – such as the Supplemental Nutrition 
Assistance Program (SNAP) and WIC – at participating Maryland farmers markets, farm 
stands, and CSAs. 
 
This program not only helps to strengthen local economies by ensuring federal dollars 
directly support local Maryland farmers and agricultural producers, but it also helps to 
improve access to healthy food options for Marylanders struggling with food 
insecurity by doubling their purchasing power. 
 
Currently, the implementation process for MMM requires funds to be administered 
through a grant application, which imposes significant administrative burdens on both 
SMADC and MDA. This process limits the program's efficiency and diverts valuable 
time and resources away from its purpose—supporting access to healthy food for low-
income Maryland families. 
 
SB 226 will simplify this process by eliminating the need for a grant application and 
simply allowing MDA to directly administer funds to a nonprofit partner of their 
choosing. Streamlining this process for Maryland Market Money will help ensure that 
MDA and SMADC can continue their partnership with less administrative hurdles and 
ensuring that more resources are focused on helping families access fresh, affordable 
food while supporting local farmers. 

 
MAP appreciates your consideration and requests the committee provide a 
favorable report on SB 226. 
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